


Lilleshall Parish Council
Lilleshall Memorial Hall
Hillside, Lilleshall, Newport, Shropshire, TF10  9HG
Telephone:  01952 676379
Email: lilleshallparishcouncil@gmail.com
Minutes of the Ordinary Council Meeting of Lilleshall Parish Council 
held at 7.00pm, Monday 2nd November 2015, at Lilleshall Memorial Hall.
PRESENT:  Councillors: A Baker (Chairman), C Baker, K Cherrington, P Millard, D Shaw, B Taylor and J Taylor.
STAFF:       C Binnington (Clerk)
There were 3 members of the public present

1. Welcome and Apologies
Councillor Baker welcomed all present. 
1. Apologies
None.
1. Declaration of Interest
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS 
None.

1. Public Session
Phillip Hawkins asked how the Parish Council were responding to proposals by Telford & Wrekin Planning Department in connection with H1 and   were commented on the presentation by Vincent Marr from the Planning Department in September.  He was unhappy that Muxton site H1 includes 550 houses to be built in Lilleshall on a greenfield site.   Councillor A Baker said that this point had now been corrected.  Phillip Hawkins pointed out that a proposed development near the Humbers would create a second village centre larger that Lilleshall itself.
The Clerk was asked to forward a copy to Phillip Hawkins of the letter sent to Vincent Marr on behalf of the Parish Council. 
1. Previous Minutes
Proposed by Councillor B Taylor, Seconded by Councillor Millard.
RESOLVED that the Council accept the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of the 8th October 2015.
1. Matters arising from previous minutes

Bus shelters
The Chairman and Clerk to visit bus shelters to identify repairs.  Councillor B Taylor has contacted a local builder for quote to carry out repairs to bus shelters in Abbey Road and Limekiln Lane.  The Chairman updated that a rolling programme of repairs would be included in next year’s budget to allow for 3 shelters a year to be brought up to standard.
Tennis Pavilion
The Tennis Pavilion needs to have the door painted, gutters cleaned/repaired and any other maintenance work.
The Clerk to seek quotes for work to be carried out.
 
1. Finance
Proposed by Councillor C Baker, Seconded by Councillor A Baker.
RESOLVED that the Parish Council accept the cheque list for September/October 2015 and Budget update distributed by the Clerk.
1. Council/ Planning Meeting Costs

The Chairman read out a letter received from Cedric Ayres of the Lilleshall Memorial Hall Committee that advised the Parish Council that they will not have to pay additional Costs for Parish Council meetings or Planning meetings in future as the Memorial Hall Committee have agreed that they will now be included as part of the £100 monthly rent for the Parish Office.

1. Lilleshall Neighbourhood Plan

Councillor Shaw gave a short overview of progress so far with the Lilleshall Neighbourhood Plan and would provide a quarterly briefing in future to keep everyone updated.  
A meeting is planned next week with Telford & Wrekin Council Planning Department to determine the Parish area.  A Communication Strategy is being set up and a public consultation is planned at the Christmas Fayre in December to find out residents views on the plan.
Norman Harris and Freda Beech are carrying out a public footpath survey.
Andrew Carless of Telford & Wrekin Council to be invited to a future Council meeting to bring maps of footpaths.
Look at organising a walk with residents in the spring to explore public footpaths.

1. Allotments

Proposed by Councillor C Baker, Seconded by Councillor Cherrington.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council accept the amended Allotment Tenancy Agreements to be updated and distributed by the Clerk.

1. Christmas Lights

Proposed by Councillor J Taylor, Seconded by Councillor C Baker.

RESOLVED that the Parish Council accept the offer of £250 from Donnington & Muxton Parish Council to purchase the Christmas Lights previously used at the ‘Red House Island’.

The Chairman will collect the remaining lights from Donnington & Muxton Parish Council to be put up in the church yard and contact local electrician George Fenny to connect them by Saturday 14th November 2015.

1. Street Lights
The Chairman discussed the lighting upgrade proposed for Lilleshall and reported that he and Councillor C Baker have inspected street lighting in the village  and suggested that the Parish Council could start the upgrade now, starting with the high voltage lights first using money in reserves.  This would provide saving in electricity costs.  Any money not spent in this year’s budget for lighting upgrade will be ring fenced for 2016/2017 budget.

Councillor J Taylor spoke to Telford and Wrekin Council regarding responsibility for clearing vegetation around street light in Nursery Lane and also around the 30mph sign.
· Proposed by Councillor B Taylor, Seconded by Councillor Cherrington.
RESOLVED that the Parish Council pay to have the vegetation cut back in Nursery Lane using money from the Tree Management budget.
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Correspondence
The Clerk updated that the following correspondence had been received:-
· The Allotment Association requested a further skip as per previous years.
Proposed by Councillor J Taylor, Seconded by Councillor C Baker.
RESOLVED that the Parish Council agreed to provide a second skip to the allotment site for use by tenants.  (Councillor J Taylor to organise delivery of skip from Green Skips).

· Letter from Frances Taylor asking if the Parish Council would like to sponsor and decorate a Christmas Tree as part of forthcoming Christmas Tree Festival at St. Michaels Church.
Proposed by Councillor Cherrington, Seconded by Councillor J Taylor.
RESOLVED that the Parish Council agreed to pay £5 to sponsor a Christmas Tree at the Christmas Tree Festival and Councillor Cherrington to organise decoration of the tree.
The Clerk to write to Frances Taylor to notify of the Councils decision to have a tree.

· The Chairman had received an invoice from the Royal British Legion for a wreath to be laid on behalf of the Parish Council at the Remembrance Sunday Service.

1. Date of Next Meeting
Parish Council Meeting on Monday 7th December at 7pm
At Lilleshall Memorial Hall
1. Exclusion of Press and Public

Proposed by Councillor J Taylor, Seconded by Councillor B Taylor
RESOLVED that under Section 100(A) Local Government Act 1972, the press and public be  
 	excluded from the remainder of the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds  
they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the Acts.
16.	Payroll Arrangements
       The Clerk updated Councillors on Payroll arrangements for paying her salary using the Moneysoft IT
       Software which was easy to use and provided a monthly payslip.  Signed minutes from the previous  
       Meeting’s private session were given to the Clerk to be forwarded to Shropshire Councils Pension   
       Department to enable her to be enrolled into their pension scheme.

	Meeting closed at 8.15pm.

Signed:                                                                                                                                    Date:
                   Chairman to the Parish Council  			



